
TOWN OF BRIGHTON 

P.O. BOX 377                    TELEPHONE: 723-4405 

ISLAND POND, VT   05846 

 CEMETERY MINUTES 

May 19, 2016 

The Brighton Cemetery board held a special meeting at 6:00 p.m. in the 

basement of the town hall at 49 Mill St. ext., Island Pond, Vt. 

Butch opened the meeting at 5:55 p.m. 
 

Present were commissioner’s Butch Barney (chair), Ray Fontaine, 

Bobby Daniels. 
 

The board discussed the need of increasing their stipend from $100 a 

year to $300 a year. The reason for the increase is that there is much 
work to be done in the cemetery and the amount of time being spent 

doing it.  This will go into effect immediately.  
 

Gates were discussed by the board.  Ropes have been used in the past to 

close the cemetery to vehicles due to damage to the roads, but the ropes 
were cut last year and the road had to be repaired.  There was an 

extensive discussion on purchasing gates and the cost thereof.  It was 

finally decided by the board to build their own gates from pressure 
treated lumber, setting in 6x6 treated posts in cement, and painting them.  

Work will begin by the middle of June. 
 

A motion was made, seconded, and all in favor for the gates and stipend. 
 

Meeting adjourned 6:55.  
  

 

 

 


